General Faculty Meeting
Monday, December 9, 2013
Wallace 122
 
I. Call to order: The Faculty Senate Meeting was called to order by Senate chair,  Dr. Tim Ruhnke at 2:00 p.m.
II. Approval of December minutes: Minutes from the previous Senate Meeting were read.  Motion to approve the minutes carried. 
III. 
Approval of agenda:    Motion to approve the Agenda carried.

III. Review of Senate/Senate Executive work for AY 2-11-12: 
Dr. Ruhnke provided an overview of the work of the Degree Completion Task   Force.  This report was approved by senate and moved to President.

Faculty may be asked to serve on the computer replacement list – several faculty have computers over seven years old. We haven’t followed a replacement procedure for two years. Dr. Ruhnke is on a path to solve this.  Two years ago resources weren’t available, but we can’t ask faculty to provide good service without the proper equipment.

Dr. Guetzloff reports XPro longer supported in the near future.

ACF -Dr. Ford reports the committee is waiting for the results of the study for SB 330 to see which group will need to be addressed first based on comparison with peer institutions. HEPC used to serve in more of an advisory role, but is now more administrative.

Meetings are schedule early next semester to discuss the departmental budget/purchasing process. 

Course fees – faculty and students want transparency in student fees.
IV. Agenda
· Teaching Room Changes, Spring, 2014
Oasis will occupy for 18 months on 2nd & 3rd floor of Ferrell. Technology bought from Federal dollars will stay in those rooms. The English Department and most of the Modern Foreign Language will be moving to other classes. Dr. Rhunke is concerned about the availability of needed resources.

· GRDI personnel/WVSU Faculty Status
The administration is committed to solving faculty status of those in GRDI. A solution is to have them be full-faculty in departments – one – university concept.

Dr. Barney, Dr. Ruhnke and others will examine language in handbook to make sure recommendations are appropriate. Will bring it up to ________in the Spring.
Concerns include that administrative decisions would be made to reduce excessive lines in a department when budget restricts, and about serving amount to run a program for Program Review.  The people in these positions will go through standard Program & Review process.

· Fundraising
Dr. Ruhnke asked faculty not currently donating to the Faculty Scholarship Fund to consider doing so. The new goal for this year is 4 million.  As of right now we are at 2 million.
· Evaluations

Dr. Upali Karunathilake said he hasn’t received the Spring 2013 evaluation summary. Computer Services has generated raw numbers.  There is concern about the equipment used to scan the evaluations.
VI. Adjournment:  There being no further business or announcements, a motion to adjourn.  Motion carried.  
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